
Minutes 

March 4, 2013 
  

Meeting opened at 6:30 p.m.  Chris and Clem were present. 

 

Minutes of the previous meeting was reviewed and accepted. 

 

Account balances will not be available until after town meeting in March. 

 

Public Feedback: 

None 

 

Old Business: 

The school board will be voting on the lot for the new town office at their March 11
th

 meeting.  

Brian Gaudet approached the Selectmen about the trees in front of the old high school (soon-to-

be new town office).  He wants to be sure that the trees are saved during the construction 

process.  He is concerned about the roots being exposed during construction.  He will do a free 

rough estimate on giving the trees a “haircut” and proper maintenance on them. 

 

The Land Use Ordinance Committee is meeting weekly.  The minutes are amazing.  They are 

being done by Sherry Wilson as a courtesy to the town.  Clem is unable to attend the meetings so 

he is initialing the minutes after reading them so that he is kept up to date on the meetings. 

 

New Business: 

Chris will talk to Marc Hein and Dennis Turner concerning water & soil testing near the site of 

the large fire on Main Street.   

 

Firehouse Lane has damage caused by the plows during the spring-like snow storms lately.  

Chris will look into having the entrance of Firehouse Lane paved this season to avoid any further 

damage to the road and the fire trucks when they respond to a fire.  

 

A request for funding was received from Waldo County Search & Rescue.  Selectmen would like 

to take the funds from the Administration Account in the amount of $50.00.  This was a late 

request and will not be on the Annual Town Meeting Warrant. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 
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